Treasurer’s Report 
The 2016 Financial Statement was published in the OFO Newsletter and is also included in your Annual Convention registrant package. 

Rising costs and membership fluctuation resulted in the approval of a $5.00 increase to the dues.  This increase has started to be reflected in out 2017 figures. In retrospect I should have requested the Board to raise the dues a year earlier.  There are a number of items that have contributed to this year’s loss; revenue is down $4,927.00 of which $3,072.00 is from decreased membership fees and $1,550.00 in decreased advertising revenue.  Several out of the ordinary expenses this year raised our total operating expense total by $10,410.00 such as the additional costs of the Journal’s anniversary issue of $8,542.00, a new checklist at $2,482.00, additional costs to complete the digitizing of the back issues of the Journal at $1,261.00, a donation to Hillman Marsh of $1,000.00, and the replenishing of our merchandise inventory by $1,874.00.  The one large positive savings is $2,935.00 resulting from the change of service providers for the OFO website and Ontbirds server. In 2017 I would expect to see the Ontario Birds Journal costs decrease due to the efforts of Judie Shore in negotiating a better arrangement with our printer. Judie consistently watches out for our best interests.
Your strong donation support allowed us again this year to make an additional contribution to the viewing blind at Hillman Marsh as well as expand our Young Birders Program. 

OFO continues to receive support from our advertisers in our publications which helps to defray a portion of the publishing costs, however that is declining as advertisers switch from print media to on-line media advertising.  The Baillie Birdathon led by our OFO Celebrity Birders and their generous friends has again made a substantial contribution.  The bank and cash reserves have declined but I hope to see those balances increase in 2017.
I would like to thank the Board, Chairs and members of the various committees, and the editors for helping to make my job a successful one.

Brian W. Gibbon 
Treasurer

